School Social Workers of Idaho

NASW Idaho Chapter

Fall General Membership Meeting

October 3rd, 2013

I. Professional Development Graduate Credit (Sherry Tipping)

a. Sherry reviewed information on graduate credit available for conference

i. Must attend 2 full days (including lunch session on Friday).

ii. SSWI members at the membership meeting(12-13 or 13-14 members that renew/join today or tomorrow) are exempt from writing the reflection paper for the credit.  

II. Advocacy – (Tod Gunter)

a. Reviewed the past work SSWI has done with reinstating the Pupil Personnel Certification for School Social Workers a few years ago.

b. Currently there is a federal movement to identify elementary school as either K-5th grade or K-6th grade depending on the local school district.  Up until this year, School Social Workers were certified K-8th grade (same as teacher certificate breakdown) to fill School Counselor positions.  
c. The State Department of Education’s Professional Standards Committee recently changed School Social Worker certification and School Social Workers can no longer fill School Counselor position beyond the 6th grade.

d. Members identified several School Social Workers they are aware of working at a middle or junior high school that might be impacted by this change.

e. SSWI member Kim Mikolajczyk (Moscow School Dist) has filled one of the open positions on the Professional Standards Committee.

f. After discussion, SSWI members agreed that we need to advocate for our K-8th grade certification (same as we had before).  Tod Gunter and Valerie Haddon will work to get NASW, Robin Allen (BSU) involved and try to get on agenda for next Professional Standards Committee meeting (aprox 2 weeks away).
III. SSWI Future  - (SSWI Board and Conference Planning Committee members)
a. NASW Updates 

i. SSWI Board acknowledged some struggles with figuring out roles and responsibilities with NASW Idaho Chapter.

ii. NASW Idaho requesting a percentage of profits off SSWI conferences/workshops (i.e. 20%) for administrative fees.

iii. Board has been struggling to maintain our autonomy as a small professional organization specifically for school social workers under the umbrella of NASW Idaho.

b. Proposed Bylaw Changes/Updates

i. SSWI Board has proposed changes to the Bylaws to better reflect our partnership with NASW Idaho and reflect changes to Board positions and roles.

1. Valerie read proposed changes (listed below) aloud for members to comment and reflect on.  Members voiced no objections to any of the proposed changes and supported changes going forward to NASW Idaho for review.
2.  Article IV - Board
a. Proposed eliminating one board position (Past- Chair) due to lack of volunteers from membership for Board positions.
b. Board members must be members of NASW.  Board members will be reimbursed the full amount of their NASW dues on or around April 15th. 
c. All Board members are responsible for planning conferences/workshops.  Vice-Chair leads the conference planning committee.
d. SSWI Board and organization can continue as long as two out of three Board positions are filled at all times.  If the Board is unable to fill two open positions, the organization will disband.
e.   If more than one person would like to volunteer for a specific  Board position, a ballot will be presented to membership for a vote prior to October 14th.

3. Article V – Meetings

a. Board Meetings are on an as needed basis.

b. SSWI will have at least one general membership meetings each year.

4. Article VII – NASW Partnership

a. SSWI Board is proposing that SSWI be exempt from NASW Idaho administrative fees as long as we maintain a separate budget and are self-supporting.

b. If SSWI and NASW Idaho agree to enter into a joint financial partnership in the future a MOU or contract will be put in place for each specific event.

c. SSWI Board will meet with NASW Idaho Executive Director at least one time per a year to review partnership.
5. Article VIII – Amendments
a. Proposed adding Executive Director of NASW Idaho to language.  

IV. Spring 2014 Workshop

a. Discussed options for SSWI spring workshop.

b. Retreat – members voiced concern about school administrators allowing them to take time away from work for a “retreat”.

c. Members want opportunity to earn CEU’s.

d. Members voiced support for some type of social or other format so they can get to know others in the membership.

V. Treasurer/Membership Update

a. Provided in writing to all members on their meeting agendas:

i. Balance as of 10/1/3013 $4439.41

ii. Does not include any conference registration fees or membership renewal fees.

iii. Outstanding conference costs: food/beverage, venue charges, travel costs for Julia Cook.

iv. Membership:  Ended 2012-2013 membership year with 28 SSWI members, 20 are also NASW members (71%).  NASW membership increased by 21% from 2011-2012 membership year.
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